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This month’s meeting is on Tuesday, November 13, 2018, at 11:45 a.m. 

The Refuge Restaurant  
1501 Butte House Road, Yuba City, CA 95993 

 
The MCLE presentation will be provided by Cory Hamma, the Director of Digital Forensics at 
Califorensics, Sacramento. The presentation topic is: “Ethical Duties and Electronically Stored 
Information.” This presentation will go from 12:00 to 1:00 and it qualifies for one hour of MCLE ethics. 
 
Cory Hamma is Director of Digital Forensics at Califorensics, Sacramento. He is a Certified Information 
Systems Security Professional (CISSP) with 13 years of experience in computer forensics, information 
security and information technology. He specializes in digital evidence, with additional expertise in 
matters related to electronic medical records, complex networks, and cybersecurity incidents. His 
extensive electronic medical data experience includes more than a decade at the Public Health Institute, 
where he led a team of IT professionals supporting California’s cancer tracking database. Throughout his 
career, Mr. Hamma has led incident response teams to address major breaches at large private and 
public organizations. His clients include law firms, state and local governments, high-tech firms, aircraft 
manufacturers, financial institutions, and school districts. An experienced presenter, Mr. Hamma has 
served as a guest lecturer on information security and forensics.  
 
Lunch will be served at 11:45 so that the presentation can begin at noon. 
 

Please RSVP for the November meeting by Friday, November 9, 2018  
to Secretary Melissa Poulos, mpoulos@suttercourts.com, (530) 822-3368. 

 
REMINDER NOTES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

- Next month is our holiday party. Date, time and location TBA. We will not have our regularly 
scheduled meeting in December. 
 

- Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, January 15, 2019. 
 

- Elections for the 2019 YSBA Board:  The current three board members (Courtney Gengler – president, 
Jessica Hiller – treasurer, and Melissa Poulos – secretary) are willing to remain in those offices for 
2019. We will hold an election in January if anyone wants to run for those offices and to fill the office 
of vice president. 

 
- Jack Taylor has some books in his library that are free to anyone who would like to pick them up. A list 

of the books is attached. 
 
- If you have any announcements that you would like included in the Newsletter, please send an email 

to Secretary Melissa Poulos at mpoulos@suttercourts.com. 
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2018 YUBA SUTTER BAR ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
 

Francis L. Adams Laura Ferree Paulla Hyatt-McIntire Mindi Reid 
Michael Barrette 

Janet Bender 
Anthony Galyean 
Courtney Gengler 

Bertrand Ithurburn 
Ilene Jacobs 

Brenda Smith 
Kelly Smith 

Diana Bermingham Robert Gengler David Lane Erin Spear 
Brant Bordsen Steve Gimblin Letty Litchfield Kimberly Steffenson 

Amy Byrne John Guth Landon Little Jack Taylor 
David Collins Stephanie Hansel Roberto Marquez Susan Townsend 
Laura Davis Jared Hastey Daniel Martinez Mark Van Den Heuvel 

Nicholas Deal 
Shawn DelaMerced 

Tim Hayes 
Jessica Hiller 

Elizabeth McCaulley 
Melissa Poulos 

David Vasquez 
Minna Williams 

Nicole Delerio    
 
It is not too late to join! Just send in your dues of $50.00 or bring them with you to the meeting. 

 
 

Yuba Sutter Bar Association 
Meeting Minutes 
October 15, 2018 

The Refuge Restaurant 
 

1. Courtney Gengler, President, began the meeting with welcoming remarks and announcements. 
 

a. We are currently looking for someone to hold the office of Vice President. Please let 
us know if anyone is interested. 

 
b. Our next meeting will be Tuesday, November 13, 2018. Digital Forensics will be 

speaking about Ethical Duties and Electronically Stored Information. 
 

c. We will be having our holiday party in December. Stay tuned for details. 
 
 

2. Capital Live Scan was set up in the adjoining room to fingerprint the attorneys as required 
by CRC Rule 9.9.5 from 11:30 to 1:30. 
 

3. For the MCLE portion of our meeting, attendees watched the video: Drugging Our Kids, A 
Judicial Council Justice Colloquium Presentation. The video was a documentary produced by 
investigative reporter Karen de Sa of the Mercury News on the effects of psychotropic 
medications prescribed to juveniles in foster care, particularly group homes. The 40 minute 
video qualified for 0.5 MCLE hours. 
 

4. Courtney Gengler, President, thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting. 


